
Greetings
Greetings from the Baylor 
University Department of 

Journalism! The Corral is our 
semiannual newsletter, our way 
of keeping up with all things re-
lated to the department, current 
and former colleagues, current 

and former students, family and 
friends. 

If you have something for The 
Corral, we’d love to let every-

body know about it. Please send 
your information to: 

Robert_Darden@baylor.edu
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T-shirts sent to Haiti
Thousands of T-

shirts are on the way 
to Haiti following a 
“Give the Shirt Off 
Your Back” campaign.

It was the brain-
child of Lecturer Car-
ol Perry and her Ad-
vanced Editing class.

“There was 100 
percent participation 
…. It’s been amazing 
to see how generous 
the Baylor community 

has been,” Perry said.
T-shirts are going 

to Haiti via church 
groups and Buckner 
International. 

Buckner Interna-
tional Lead Writer and 
2006 Baylor alumna 
Analiz Schremmer 
said she was talking 
to another journal-
ism teacher when she 
learned of the need to 
get the donations to 

Haiti.  When Schrem-
mer and Buckner’s 
Associate Director of 
PR Jenny Pope came 
to Baylor to interview 
potential interns, they 
started off by putting a 
few boxes in their car.

Pope said dona-
tions will go to Haiti 
in 18-wheeler-sized 
containers that include 
shoes, hygiene kits 
and tents.

This is the poster being used to 
promote the campaign, created by 
lecturer Carol Perry. 

Baylor journalism senior Michelle 
Rava counts T-shirts for Haiti.
Credit: Jordan Bradley.



Mia Moody and co-author Bruce 
Dorries, another Baylor journal-
ism alumnus, had an article pub-
lished in Media Report to Wom-
en. Their article focuses on the 
media’s framing of missing women. 

 Moody’s book, Black and Main-
stream Press’ Framing of Racial 
Profiling: A Historical Perspective, 

received this review in Journalism & 
Mass Communication: This is a flag-
ship journal of the Association for 
Education in Journalism and Mass 
Communication, providing leader-
ship in developing theory and intro-
ducing new concepts to its readership.

It is published quarterly by 
the Association for Education in 
Journalism and Mass Commu-
nication, a major international 
membership organization for aca-
demics in the field of journalism.

Faculty and Staff News
MIA MOODYMARY DARDEN

Mary Darden is the producer and 
host of Treasures of the Texas Col-
lection, a 30-minute show that airs 
at 1:30 p.m. Saturdays and 7 p.m. 
Sundays on KWBU-FM (103.3). 

She also was one of four fea-
tured leadership speakers for the 
Academy for Leader Development 
and Civic Engagement for fall 
of 2009:  http://www.baylor.edu/
leadership/index.php?id=66229.

MARLENE NEILL

Marlene Neill was elected 
chair-elect for the Southwest Dis-
trict of PRSA for 2010 during the 
PRSA Conference in San Diego.

SHARON BRACKEN

Sharon Bracken has just com-
pleted a book project by serving 
as an editor of Historic McLennan 
County: An Illustrated History, a 
book commissioned by the McLen-
nan County Historical Commission.  

The commission’s goal was 
to document all the towns and 
communities, past and pres-
ent, in McLennan County. 

The book should be on the mar-
ket by early 2010, Bracken said.

Bracken also has just sent to 
press the latest issue of Waco 
Health & Wellness, published by 
her publishing company, CBM 
Publishing. The magazine/health 
care directory is published twice 
a year. This is the sixth issue.

 Two other Baylor grads and 
journalism alumni assisted her with 
this magazine: Stephanie MacVeigh 
and Alessia Boice Brown. 

DOUG FERDON WELCOMES 
DISTINGUISED GUESTS, 

HELPS GRADS FIND JOBS

Baylor alumni and Hanni-
bal Publishing owners Louis and 
Kay Moore visited Dr. Doug 
Ferdon’s class this fall to talk 
about  journalism law and ethics.

Louis, former Lariat editor, 
and Kay, former staff writer, both  
worked for The Houston Chron-
icle, he as religion editor, she as 
a reporter. Later Kay worked 14 
years for United Press Interna-
tional, and Louis became head 
PR person for the Southern Bap-
tist Christian Life Commission.  

 Today they publish books with 
former Baylor football coach 
Grant Teaff and books in the 
Christian studies and life areas.

Last summer, Ferdon had calls 
from students he taught more than 
25 years ago who were looking 
for jobs. He also was helping re-
cent graduates find jobs.  The re-
cession and the big changes in 
the newspaper industry “brought 
about some different problems.”

Ferdon also invited husband-wife 
musical team Kenny Greenberg and 
Ashley Cleveland to his popular cul-
ture class, where students learned that:

 Kenny is one of six A-list studio 
electric guitar players in Nashville. 
Ashley is a well-known (and Gram-
my nominated) singer/song-writer.

They also told students they were 
going to try to talk their son into at-
tending Baylor. They thought their 
experience here — singing, talking 
and visiting — was rewarding.  They 
met with library staff, with Robert 
Darden about his work with The 
Black Gospel Music Restoration 
Project, and with Ferdon’s class, and 
they now believe Baylor is a great 
place to be a student, Ferdon said.

“The premise of Mia Moody’s 
Black and Mainstream Press’s 
Framing of Racial Profiling: A 
Historical Perspective takes on 
a renewed and timely signifi-
cance with the election of Barack 
Obama as ... U.S. president ....

“Researchers will no doubt 
find the overview, literature re-
view, theoretical framework, 
methodology, findings and con-
clusions easy to follow and un-
derstand, and also applicable for 
future studies .... Moody’s book 
will appeal to diverse audiences, 
from policy makers to social sci-
entists and journalists.”

~Queenie A. Byars, Journal-
ism & Mass Communication



                              
Congratula-

tions to Carol 
Perry and  Maxey                     

Parrish for winning              
Mortar Board          

Circle of Excellence 
for     Outstanding        
Teaching awards 

this year.  This was     
Carol’s first and Max-
ey’s sixth time to be 

honored!

Faculty and Staff News
KATIE COOK TRAVELS TO ITALY PEACE CONFERENCE

Katie Cook traveled to Italy 
in February as part of a media 
team covering the Global Bap-
tist Peace Conference in Cas-
tel Gandalfo just outside Rome.  

Around 350 Baptists and oth-
ers—in the larger Christian com-
munity and people of the Is-
lamic faith—gathered from 59 
countries for a week of workshops 

and plenary worship services.  
Many endured considerable risk 

and hardship to get to the confer-
ence.  These people told incredible 
stories of the struggle for peace 
and justice in their homelands.

Cook also made a pilgrimage 
to Assisi and said she “finally” 
made her profession in the Or-
der of Ecumenical Fransciscans.

 MIKE BLACKMAN HOSTS MIXED BAG OF PROFESSIONALS, INCLUDING AUTHOR JEFF GUINN

Texas author Jeff Guinn spoke to 
journalism students about organiz-
ing research for their stories.  Guinn 
is the author of widely praised Go 
Down Together, the story of De-
pression-era gangsters Bonnie and 
Clyde published earlier this year. 
During his October visit, Guinn 
brought samples of how he orga-
nizes his notes in a time line. He 
expects that to run about 400 pages 
when he completes research for his 
latest book (set in the Old West and 
tentatively titled The Last Gunfight).

 He told students he’d read 100 
books and conducted 85 interviews 
and could in no way write anything 
“from a feature story to a book with-
out organizing my notes this way .... 
I learned this technique from Robert 
Caro about 15 years ago.” 

Guinn hosted three Baylor jour-
nalism students at UT-Arlington 
when he  interviewed writer Gar-

rison Keillor, widely known from 
radio’s “A Prairie Home Compan-
ion.”  The students were members 
of Blackman’s Radford Seminar on 
profile writing.       

Dr. Mike Stricklin, retired Uni-
versity of Nebraska journalism pro-
fessor, and Dean Eubank, news edi-
tor at The Fort Worth Star-Telegram 
for more than two decades, also 
spoke to the Lariat staff and several 
journalism classes in early October.  

 Both Stricklin and his wife, 
Chere, graduated from Baylor and 
worked on the Lariat. Mike and 
Chere now live in Brazil, where they 
both served in the Peace Corps in the 
late 1960s. Stricklin taught journal-
ism at Baylor in the 1970s.  

After his visit, Eubank critiqued 
several weeks of Lariats for the stu-
dent staff.  

A book for which Blackman 
served as the editor and researcher–  

The Godfather of Poker by Doyle 
Brunson and Texas author Mike Co-
chran – hit shelves in November. 

 Early reviews have been favor-
able, and Cardoza Publishing had 
gone to a second printing by the time 
of the book’s release. 

The autobiography of the world’s 
poker icon traces his life from a 
West Texas schoolboy sports star – 
all-state in basketball, state cham-
pion miler – to his unlikely acquain-
tance with poker. (Brunson, just out 
of college in the mid-’50s, was then 
selling adding machines.) Then the 
book moves to his days on the Texas 
gambling circuit and finally, to the 
glitz of Las Vegas. 

Cochran, whose byline is one of 
Texas’ most recognizable, spoke to 
Baylor students in November 2008 
about his coverage of the Kenne-
dy assassination in 1963 when he 
worked for the Associated Press.        

ROBERT DARDEN

Robert Darden received a spring 
and summer 2011 sabbatical to 
work on his current book, Noth-
ing But Love in God’s Water: The 
Influence of Black Sacred Mu-
sic on the Civil Rights Movement.

CAROL PERRY

Carol Perry took an advanced 
studies class in Russian iconog-
raphy at Princeton over the sum-
mer. Perry is a gifted artist, and her 
gold-gilt icons are much treasured 
by collectors across the country.



Faculty/Graduate Students
CASSY BURLESON

Cassy Burleson spent a spring day 
visiting with faculty and speaking to 
about 100 agriculture and yearbook 
students at Lorena High School. 

“I was impressed by the maturity 
and intelligence of the students and 
developed a deeper appreciation of 
my hometown’s high school. Educa-
tors there accomplish miracles on a 
daily basis. So now I’m both a Leop-
ard and a Bear fan,” Burleson said.

Burleson published an essay and 
poetry chapter in Langdon Review, a 

refereed journal published by Texas 
Tech. 

She also delivered four presenta-
tions at Langdon Weekend alongside 
“people far more notable,” such as 
several Texas poet laureates, editors, 
journalists, and award-winning film 
makers, photographers and artists. 
“Journalism in the 21st Century,” a 
panel discussion in which she par-
ticipated, was coordinated by Judith 
Segura, author of the recent book 
Belo Corporation.

GRADUATE STUDENTS 

Graduate students in the MIJ pro-
gram are currently participating in 
internships [or will be in the sum-
mer]: Ryan Pierce is at the European 
Journalism Centre in Brussels. Cody 
Winchester is at National Post in To-
ronto. Aisha Tariq is at the Associ-
ated Press in Abu Dhabi. 

FangFang Zhang is currently 
finishing her internship at Voice of 
America, where she is working from 
4 a.m. to 12 p.m. each day putting 
the Mandarin broadcast together for 
listeners. Joanna Wuertz is at Mercy 
Ships, and Yiliu Wang is at Mission 
Waco. 

Ryan Pierce, Cody Winchester 
and Yiliu Wang were all co-authors 
on papers that were presented at the 
AEJMC Annual Meeting (Interna-
tional organization for Journalism 
and Mass Communication).

We have had a good year with 
getting papers co-authored by grad-
uate students accepted at reviewed 
conferences. 

MIJ students Chad Shanks, Jo-
anna Wuertz, Caroline Korsawe, 
Chelsea Quackenbush, Kristine Da-
vis, Billy Collins, Zhenge Zhang 
and Bethany Poller were all authors 
of papers which were accepted at ei-
ther the Western Social Science As-
sociation or the AEJMC Midwinter 
Meeting.

From Helene Massart, a Masters 
in Journalism graduate, who wrote 
to the journalism department about 
Ryan Pierce, who is doing his in-
ternship at the European Journalism 
Centre in Brussels:

“Just wanted to let you know that 
Ryan is sitting in my office, and he 
is doing great! I believe he is still 
under the shock of this EU thing ... 
but everything seems fine! I’m actu-
ally moving back to the States in six 
weeks. So excited!” 

Believe it or not, 
working with Bay-
lor’s legal department 
to ensure Memos of 
Understanding with 
all internship sites 
wasn’t the best thing 
that’s happened in PR 
lately. There’s even 
more good news. 

Cassy Burleson re-
ported that employers 
of PR interns doubled 
their participation in 
the career portfolio 
evaluation process 
in December, result-
ing in at least three 
reviews for each Ad-
vanced PR student’s  
career portfolio.

Several students 
also developed elec-
tronic portfolios. 

“Employer feed-
back surprised us,” 
Burleson said. All em-
ployer reviewers pre-
ferred both electronic 
material and a hard-
bound version.

Site visits also were 
conducted to each in-

ternship site last fall. 
“Interns get some 

great professional 
coaching from their 
internship site super-
visors and others. 

“We’re grateful for 
the full-blown par-
ticipation of mentors 
throughout the Baylor 
community and our 
local PRSA group. We 
even have outlying 
mentors in McGregor 
at the Texas Forestry 
Association and Hills-
boro Community Col-
lege,” Burleson said.

Burleson said in-
terns should get all the 
credit for the enthusi-
asm of local PR pro-
fessionals. 

“Our interns are 
value-added on the 
job, and employers are 
spreading the word,” 
she said.

A study to deter-
mine whether the 
department’s recent 
graduates have jobs or 
are in graduate school, 

how long it took grad-
uates to get a job, and 
what the entry-level 
salary is on-going. 

“So far, we’ve re-
ceived information 
from a couple of stu-
dents who started at 
over $50,000 a year 
and a couple of folks 
who started at over 
$40,000. In these 
times, that’s remark-
able,” Burleson said.

“And we’re just as 
proud of those who 
are sacrificing salary 
to do more good to the 
world as Peace Corps 
and non-profit profes-
sionals.”

Burleson encour-
aged graduates to re-
spond to the e-mail 
from Dr. Sara Stone or 
get in touch with with 
the department via its 
new Facebook page 
established by Kevin 
Tankersley “so we can 
stay in touch to help 
you network in the fu-
ture,” Burleson said.

PR Job Market ‘Bullish’



Journalism Alumni News
CHARLY EDSITTY- DECEMBER 2009

Charly Edsitty, who completed her Baylor in New York internship with 
CBS News, is a White House intern. 

STUART CHILTON-1950

As a journalism graduate in the class of 1950, I have many fond memories 
of the department. 

I edited a newsletter from about 1982 until 1992. It was titled The Baylor 
J-Blurbs. It was sent to journalism graduates during the era of the late 1940s 
and early 1950s. We would gather at Homecoming. 

Our numbers grew to more than 60 in about 1988. Then they began to dwin-
dle as our classmates began to move on to that great “Journalism Palace in The 
Sky.” Dr. Ferdon was a great help to us. During part of this 10-year period, he 
was the department chairman. 

The present group of J-Blurbers is in their early 80s, with most being veter-
ans of World War II. We attended Baylor on the GI Bill. I was in the US Navy 
during the “Big War.” 

I am 82 years YOUNG.  
Some of the J-Blurbers still gather about twice a year for lunch in Waco. 

The numbers have dwindled to about eight attending these informal luncheons. 
We would love for you and other journalism faculty members to join us. 
No special date is ever set. It is more on a yearning from some of us to meet 

and gab – remembering the “good old days” at Bearland.
I continue to apply my journalism skills by writing a weekly column, “Ste-

phenville Snippets,” for the local daily newspaper, The Stephenville Empire-
Tribune. It’s fun and most enjoyable. 

 (Stuart Chilton, B.A., Baylor University, 1950) www.empiretribune.com

ANDREW MARTINEZ-2009

I’m attending South Texas College of Law in Houston. I was surprised to 
find so many Baylor people here – it feels like a third of the May 2009 political 
science graduating class is here at South Texas! So far, I’ve found law school 
challenging. I feel like they push us in on the deep end, and we have to learn so 
much about the law in so little time. After six weeks of school, I’m beginning 
to get into a routine. I’m becoming more accustomed to the long reading as-
signments and hours that law school demands.  I do miss Baylor though – old 
friends, professors and no traffic during rush hour! 

andrew.martinez08@gmail.com

SELENA MEJIA-2008

I’m working as the director of corporate communications for a hospital 
system here in San Antonio. 

So great to put a use to all the things I learned. Like anything, some days 
are better than others, but I’m getting the experience that’ll prepare me for 
future jobs. 

My title is Corporate Relations Coordinator at Nix Health Care System. 

BRITTANY DUNN-2009

I just wanted to give you all a 
quick update on what I’m doing. 
After getting married in August, 
I moved back to Texas and started 
working for the Dallas Cowboys. 
The position was only seasonal, but 
I took it so I’d have some income 
while looking for a career in jour-
nalism. My job at the Cowboys was 
pretty rough. I did data entry and 
stuffed packets all day, so I was ex-
tremely excited when another op-
portunity became available. I was 
hired at DS News. I’m a staff writer 
for their Web site, and I’ll also be 
working on the monthly magazine. 

In my first two days, I completed 
14 stories, all of which were pub-
lished. You can read my stories at 
www.dsnews.com. While it has tak-
en a little adjusting to get used to all 
these default servicing and real es-
tate terms, I’m excited about all the 
writing experience I’m getting!

ALEXIS CARTWRIGHT-2006

Just the other day, I made the 
comment, “I can’t believe I’ve 
already gone to college and gradu-
ated. Where have the years gone?” 
Well, here’s what’s been going on... 
• Summer internship in NYC 

with Development Counselors 
International (DCI), May 2006.

• Baylor in NYC program, Fall 
semester 2006; still interning 
with DCI.

• January 2007-April 2008 
Worked as a trade show planner 
and junior accountant (I didn’t 
know what I wanted to do.)

• Finally figured it out (for now!)
April 2008 when I came on 
board as an Event Manager 
for The Muscular Dystrophy 
Association (MDA) in the Man-
hattan office.

• January 2010: Still with MDA, 
promoted to Assistant Director 
of Business Development.



Journalism Alumni News
GENTRA CARTWRIGHT-2006

Before my last semester at Bay-
lor, I began working in May 2006 as 
an intern at Karen Bussen, an event 
design/planning firm in New York 
City. I continued this work through 
graduation and the Baylor NYC pro-
gram. Shortly thereafter, I moved to 
a corporate events-planning role and 
traveled the U.S. for almost one year 
planning/organizing wholesale food 
trade shows. 

Switching gears, I then began 
working at BCA Research, a mac-
roeconomic research firm, where I 
discovered my knack for sales, fi-
nance and client relations. This ca-
reer move out of events led me to 
my current position at MBS Value 
Partners, an investor relations firm 
in Manhattan. I absolutely love it 
here and have been able to put my 
communication and release writing 
skills to work! 

As of right now, my plans are to 
attend NYU in the next two years 
on a part-time basis to earn a M.S. 
in Public Relations and Corporate 
Communications.

JILL PRENTICE-2009

Luckily, I have been busy work-
ing! Woo hoo! I landed a position as 
an assistant publicist with a boutique 
PR firm in Austin called DrivenPR. 

I’m working on two client ac-
counts. One is an accessories and 
fashion line called Consuela Style, 
www.consuelastyle.com. 

The other is a new baby accessory 
called the Nap Nanny, www.napnan-
ny.com. 

I’m having a blast and learning a 
ton from my two bosses, Dee Covey 
and Karin Maake. 

When Karin hired me, she said my 
design work and extensive amount 
of work samples really caught her 
eye. More than 100 people applied 
for the position, and I am one of four 
to land a spot.

On my first interview, I made a 
smaller portfolio with work samples, 
and I packaged the materials in a re-
port cover with a homemade busi-
ness card. I’ve been told this was 
most impressive!
  Thank goodness that hard 
work really pays off!

AMY HALL-2007

It was great to be back at Baylor 
for homecoming and to visit with 
professors and fellow members of 
organizations I participated in while 
at BU. Thank you all for organizing 
the alumni get-together and welcom-
ing us back to Castellaw. After many 
years of classes paired with hours 
spent at Student Publications, the 
communications building became a 
major part of my Baylor existence. 
Below, please find my updated con-
tact information.  

Amy Hall
Special Events Assistant Manager
ELLE DECOR 
1633 Broadway
43rd Floor
New York, NY 10019

MARI DELAGARZA-1996

Hope you remember me. It’s 
been a while (I graduated in 1996).

I am amazed at how much the 
department’s grown. 

I’m glad you’re still guiding fu-
ture journalists. 

After stops at ...

• The Laredo Morning Times
• The Ft. Wayne (Indiana) 

News-Sentinel and the
• Myrtle Beach Sun News ...
I am now an assistant sports edi-

tor at the Detroit Free Press. 
I oversee the sports copy desk. 
I also fill in on the day side, when 

needed, and help with the Web. 
Tell Dr. Ferdon I said, “howdy.”

MATTHEW WALLER-2007

Hey, I’m working for The San An-
gelo Standard-Times as a reporter. I 
also neglected to tell y’all that I also 
had a reporting internship with The 
Dallas Morning News over this past 
summer.

 Good times. Hope all is going 
well up Baylor way.

VAN DARDEN-2006

Van Darden has been hired as the 
Web page editor/writer for KSAN-
TV (San Antonio).

VICTORIA BONGAT-2009

Victoria Bongat was accepted to 
Baylor law school and is a 2012 can-
didate for Juris Doctorate.

RACHEL DuFAULT-1996

Rachel DuFault was selected as 
editor for the 2009-2010 bar year 
with the American Bar Associa-
tion Young Lawyers Division’s The 
Young Lawyer Editorial Board.

SARAH WARREN-2005

Sarah Warren (sarahfarris@mac.
com) graduated in 2005 and now 
teaches at Central Oklahoma Col-
lege in Edmond, Okla. 

AMANDA HICKS-2005

Amanda Hicks is newsroom tech-
nology  manager at The Congressio-
nal Quarterly  in Washington, D.C.  

Amanda earned a master’s degree 
in new media at the University of 
Missouri after graduating with hon-
ors from Baylor in 2005. 

She received a bachelor’s in busi-
ness administration in business jour-
nalism from Baylor. Then she spent 
a year as the Web home page editor 
of The Dallas Morning News before 
moving to Washington, D.C.



Alumni / Current Students
JON SCHROEDER-2007

I’m a 2007 graduate, and I’m now 
living at 1616 Bingham St, Houston, 
TX 77007. Add me to the newslet-
ter list. I’d also like to receive the 
jobs/internship opportunities e-mail 
at my new e-mail address,  which is 
jonschr@gmail.com.

I’ve moved from The Killeen 
Daily Herald to Shea Writing So-
lutions, a Houston technical writ-
ing company. I work on LOPA and 
HAZOP studies around the U.S. for 
major energy companies and edit 
standard technical practices (among 
other things) for about 20 energy 
and pipeline companies,  including 
BHI, Shell, BP and many others.

KELLY COLEMAN-2006

I’m loving my job teaching year-
book and photojournalism at Allen 
High School. It’s a huge school, and 
the kids are awesome. I’m honestly 
so excited to keep building on my 
teaching skills and developing a 
great publications program. 

There’s another journalism 
teacher exactly my age who teaches 
newspaper and J-1, and she is a great 
resource. So I’m having tons of fun. 

(You know it’s a great job when 
you stay late, get there early and 
would still do it all for free!)

JACKIE HYLAND-2009

Jackie Hyland is now in the final-
ist pool for the Fulbright US student 
program. 

Hyland should know in the next 
few months if she will be awarded a 
Fulbright. 

She is now in Panama City, Pan-
ama, doing student-led sustainable 
development and said she “loves the 
perpetual summer weather.”

REBECCA LAWSON-2003

Hello to all the special people 
in my life! As I prepare to send 
this e-mail, I realize some of you 
have not heard from me in quite 
some time.  Others of you, I saw 
today.   

But to all who receive this, 
please know that I love you and 
hold a very special place for you 
in my heart.  I have spent a great 
amount of time reflecting these 
past few weeks and months, and 
this e-mail is to introduce you to 
my first official blog. 

 You can read more about why 
I’ve decided to start writing if you 
visit my page. 

But what’s inspired this is the 
fact that five years ago today (June 
14th), I began my cancer treat-
ment, and May 28th represented 
the day five years ago I received 
my cancer diagnosis.  

Today I am living cancer free.  
I wanted to do something to 

thank all those who have prayed 
me to this point in my life.

I realized one of the best ways 
I could do that was by sharing the 
thoughts and words the Lord has 
placed on my heart.  

Thus, my blog.
beccalawson11@hotmail.com
http://thehopeihavetoday-re-

becca.blogspot.com/ 
Thank you for loving me and 

praying for me these past five 
years.  

I hope this blog will allow you 
to reflect on your own life and see 
all the great things the Lord has 
done — and continues to do —
around you.  

Please feel free to share this link. 
If one person is touched through 
the words of this blog, then it’s all 
been worth it. 

With love, Rebecca.

CURRENT STUDENTS

• Lillyann Baker was a Home-
coming Princess in the 
Homecoming Queen’s Court 
for 2009 and is a member of 
Mortar Board, which is one 
of Baylor’s top academic 
honor societies. 

• When she’s not in her jour-
nalism classes, Ann Payne 
plays the cello in the Baylor 
Symphony.

• Many students have secured 
summer internships.

BRITTANY OGLETREE-2008

I’m working at Weber Shand-
wick as an account executive on 
the American Airlines Projects 
team. 

My team handles all military 
and veterans initiatives, as well as 
Komen and community initiatives 
for American. 

I absolutely adore working 
here! I’ve single-handedly planned 
military, veterans and community 
events, most recently being the 
Dana Bowman speech at Ameri-
can Airlines headquarters in Fort 
Worth. 

My team handles events such as 
Seats for Soldiers, Snowball Ex-
press and Texas Scottish Rite Hos-
pital Annual Amputee Ski Trip.

 I’ve done so much writing here 
– everything from pitches to media 
advisories to press releases to fol-
low-up e-mails to call recaps. 

My team also worked the day 
before Christmas Eve and Christ-
mas Eve on the American Airlines 
plane crash in Jamaica. 

Needless to say, it’s a busy job. 
But it’s diverse, and that makes 

it enjoyable.



Student Publications Award Winners
Finally, this is where we list the Lariat, Round Up and Focus (the student community awareness magazine) award-winners from 
the previous Corral. As you’ll see, all three publications have received an exceptional amount of recognition from a wide variety 
of organizations. The past two/three years have seen unparalleled recognition for Journalism Department student publications. 

Congratulations to Julie Freeman and the staffs of those publications.

2009-2010 National Hearst Award 
4th place:  Ashley Killough, editorial writing

19th place: Anita Pere, editorial writing

2008-2009 (80 awards) 

National Associated Collegiate Press Award
Third Place:  Jordan Wilson, Photo Excellence

Fifth Place: Best of Show (Only Texas school to place in daily broadsheet division) 

National Hearst Award 
5th place:  Sommer Ingram, editorial writing (first time Lariat in top 10)

SPJ Mark of Excellence Award, Region 8
First Place — Anita Pere, Online News Reporting
First Place — Claire Taylor, Editorial Cartooning
First Place — Christina Kruse, Photo Illustration
First Place — Alex Song, Feature Photography

First Place — Lee Ann Marcel, Non-Fiction Article (Focus magazine)
Second Place — Focus Staff (Editors Stephen Jablonski and Jackie Hyland– 

summer 2008), Best Student Magazine
Second Place — Ashley Killough, Online News Reporting

Second Place — Ashley Killough, Feature Writing
Second Place — Anita Pere, Breaking News Reporting

Third Place — Liz Foreman and Ashley Killough, General News Reporting
Third Place — Sommer Ingram, Ashley Killough, Jade Ortego, General Column 

Writing

Associated Press Managing Editors of Texas Award
 Honorable Mention, Newspaper of the Year

Houston Press Club Lone Star Awards
 Second Place, Best Student Newspaper
 Second Place — Liz Foreman and Ashley Killough, Print: News, Sports or Feature
 Third Place — Ashley Killough, Print: News, Sports or Feature
 Third Place — Alex Song, Print Photography: News, Sports, Feature

Texas Intercollegiate Press Association Awards
 First Place — Best of Show, The Baylor Lariat
 First Place — Shanna Taylor, Sports Feature Photo
 First Place — Josh Matz & Stephen Jablonski, General Excellence Student-Assisted 

Web site
 First Place Round Up — Ryan Brinson, Class Page/People Spread Design
 First Place Round Up —  Heather Fogt, Feature/Student Life Package
 First Place Round Up — Ashley Grahmann, Feature Photo (Color) 

Second Place — Kelli Boesel, Feature Page Design 
Second Place — Claire St. Amant, Editorial

Second Place — Sommer Ingram, General Column
Second Place — Jade Ortego, General Column

Second Place Round Up — Ryan Brinson, Academics Package
Second Place Round Up — Ryan Brinson, Academics Copy



More Student Publications Awards
Texas Intercollegiate Press Association Awards Continued

Second Place Round Up — Jenna DeWitt, Organizations Package
Second Place Round Up — Heather Fogt, Information Graphic

Second Place Round Up — Danielle Grootemaat, Sports Story Package
Second Place Focus —Lee Ann Marcel, Magazine News Feature Story

Second Place Focus —David Poe, Magazine Feature Photo
Second Place Focus —Amy McGauhey, Magazine Feature Story

Third Place — Grace Maalouf, Headline Writing 
Third Place — Will Parchman, Newspaper Sports Column
Third Place — Grace Maalouf, Single Subject Presentation

Third Place — Jade Ortego, General Column
Third Place Round Up — Ryan Brinson, Class Page/People Spread Design

Third Place Round Up — Rachel Moorman, On-site Yearbook Design
Third Place Round Up — Heather Fogt, Information Graphic

HM — Overall Excellence
HM — Special Edition/Section

HM —Ashley Killough, News Story
HM —Alex Song, Sports Action Photo

HM — Christina Kruse, Sports Action Photo
HM — Shanna Taylor & David Poe , Newspaper Picture story

HM — Will Parchman, Newspaper Feature Story 
HM — Melanie Crowson & Rebecca LaFlure, In-Depth Reporting

HM — Grace Maalouf , Sports Page Design 
HM — Charly Edsitty, Headline Writing
HM — Claire Taylor, Editorial Cartoon
HM — Brian Bateman, Sports Column

HM — Anita Pere, Online Breaking News
HM Round Up — Ryan Brinson, Academics Copy
HM Round Up — Meghan Giddens , Cover Design

HM Round Up — Ashleigh Schmitz , Organizations Copy
HM Round Up — Heather Fogt, Student Life Copy

HM Focus — Overall Excellence
HM Focus — Stephen Jablonski, Overall Design

HM Focus — Stephen Jablonski, Magazine Ilustration

Baptist Press Awards 
The Baylor Lariat

1st place — Overall Newspaper
1st place — News Picture Story, Jordan Wilson

1st place — Individual Sports Action (B&W) , Christina Kruse
1st place — Feature Picture Story, Shanna Taylor and David Poe

1st place — News Story, Liz Foreman and Ashley Killough
1st place — Regular Column, Ashley Killough
2nd place — Regular Column, Sommer Ingram

2nd place — Cartoon, Claire Taylor
2nd place — Feature Photo, Alex Song

2nd place — Pictorial Photo, Christina Kruse
3rd place — Cartoon, Claire Taylor

3rd place — In-Depth Article/Series, Lariat Staff
3rd place — News Story, Ashley Killough

Baylor Round Up
1st place — Rachel Moorman, Graphics/Infographic
3rd place — Rachel Moorman, Sports/Club Design

3rd place — Jenna DeWitt and Shanna Taylor, Club/Portrait/Academic Copy



Homecoming
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department 


